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Welcome to Synthesis, a Sunday School curriculum that we’re working on 
because we felt the need for an integrated curriculum that would help our 
students move gradually from Godly Play towards Confirmation. 
 
We are grateful to the Episcopal Diocese of Iowa for an Alleluia grant to help us 
get started on the project. Our funding is limited, so we are working on the 
curriculum out of order as the needs of our church required, but we thought it 
would help you have some idea of the complete outline so you can see the kinds 
of things we want students to have experienced as they enter different years. 
 
Our writing and consulting team is made up of lay people and priests. The 
primary writer has graduate degrees in theology and biblical studies. We have 
piloted the lessons with our own students. 
 
• Year 1 (3rd–4th grades) – Old Testament Figures and Narratives (This year will 
keep the ethos of Godly Play while beginning to introduce students to the biblical 
figures who will be emphasized in later years.) 
 
• Year 2 (4th–5th grades) – New Testament Figures and Narratives (This year 
will get students reading their Bibles and interacting with what they’re reading.) 
 
• Year 3 (5th–6th grades) – The Bible: Linking the Old Testament to the New 
Testament (This year will begin to emphasize the way that the Bible is one 
overarching story of God’s relationship with creation. Students will read their 
Bibles and begin to see the overarching “plot” of the Bible. Currently, we have 
been using Sparkhouse’s Connect Curriculum, which we adapted for our 
purposes. You can find <here> the overarching story we used to hold it all 
together.) 
 
• Year 4 (6th–7th grades) – The Bible: Linking the New Testament to the Old 
Testament (This year will continue with Year 3’s story of God’s relationship with 
Creation; it will also begin to introduce the way our liturgy is still informed by 
these stories on major feast days and in the liturgical calendar. Currently, we 
have been using Sparkhouse’s Connect Curriculum, which we adapted for our 
purposes. You can find <here> the overarching story we used to hold it all 
together.) 
 
• Year 5 (7th–8th grades) – Our Corporate Life in Christ: Baptism, Eucharist, and 
the Easter Vigil (This year – available <here> – emphasizes the way Baptism 
unites us to Christ and to one another, and the year explores our corporate 
identity in Christ as we learn about the Eucharist and about the Easter Vigil.) 
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• Year 6 (8th–9th grades) – Our Personal Life in Christ: Daily Office, Reading our 
Bibles (This year – currently in production – spends time praying the Daily Office 
and meditating on what it means to live our own personal life as baptized 
Christians.) 
 
• Year 7 (9th–10th grades) – Confirmation Preparation: Creed, Lord’s Prayer, and 
Loving our Neighbors. (Our hope is that this year is more of a “top-up,” that it 
could be used in a summer, or over the course of a few confirmation meetings. If 
the curriculum goes as planned, Year 7 would be a review of all the things that 
students have been learning over the course of the first six years. 
 
The further along in the curriculum students go, the more particularly 
Episcopalian the lessons become; it is our hope that the first four years will be 
useful to a wide range of denominations, while Years 5–7 will be much more 
narrow in focus because they will emphasize particulars of the 1979 Book of 
Common Prayer. We hope that these years will be easily adaptable to other 
provinces in the Anglican Communion. 
 
Our prayer for this curriculum is that it creates better informed Episcopalians, 
certainly, but mainly that it leads to a revival in God’s church. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us. 
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